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Seaham Public School P&C
Principal’s Report – October  2015

· Calendar – The calendar has been updated

· School Leaders – Spoke to executive around issues raised regarding house captain elections. I suggested holding house captain elections as part of the end of year leadership and election process. The best option is allowing ministers to also try out for house captains (excluding the 4 main leaders). This should encourage all students to be involved in minister elections at the end of year and not be afraid to become a minister knowing they could also be a house leader. The negative will be less opportunity to become house leader as more students will be eligible.           

· Demountable – Our old 1B classroom is disappearing shortly. After school care will be moving into the library, which is a nicer space. Later we will need to think about cleaning up that space and beautifying it with gardens, play spaces etc. We will need to be wary of putting too much into the space as it could easily have a room returned in the not too distant future.

· Principal Leave – I will be taking some long service leave from Monday, November 2 until Tuesday November 24. Mrs Stewart will be relieving from Monday to Wednesdays for those weeks and Mrs Lawler and Mrs Dybell will be sharing the Thursday, Friday time for the three weeks. 

· Fete – On behalf of the school I would just like to wish the fete committee all the best for the upcoming fete. It has been a huge job for Cassie stepping in and we appreciate the time and effort the whole team has put in. It really sounds like it will be and exciting and rewarding event.



Craig Partridge
Principal

